## Deputy First Minister and Cabinet Secretary for Education and Skills

John Swinney MSP



F/T: 0300 244 4000 E: dfmcse@gov.scot

Professor Crichton Lang Principal & Vice Chancellor crichton.lang@uhi.ac.uk

November 2019

De Cribbo

Thank you for your letter of 22 October regarding the proposed governance arrangements following the possible merger of Shetland College with Train Shetland and the North Atlantic Fisheries College.

I understand from your letter that that the unincorporated governance model is regarded by the university as the most appropriate for the new body to adopt, as the new institution will be more research intensive than before, given the merger with North Atlantic Fisheries College.

As you are aware the decision on which governance model to adopt is for the college and the project board to decide. This is not a matter which I, or any other minister has the power to intervene in.

However, I would expect there will still be appropriate scrutiny and accountability mechanisms through the robust governance arrangements for assigned colleges, with the Regional Strategic Body monitoring performance with reference to the fundable body criteria.

**JOHN SWINNEY** 

Scottish Ministers, special advisers and the Permanent Secretary are covered by the terms of the Lobbying (Scotland) Act 2016. See <a href="https://www.lobbying.scot">www.lobbying.scot</a>





